Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jennifer Waters, District III Program Advisor
October 2013 Report

On-Site Assistance – (9 high schools)
	A-C Central 
Bushnell-Prairie City

Illinois School for the Visually Impaired

North Greene


	North Mac

PORTA
Virginia (2) 
Winchester


Workshops/In-services/Presentations –  3  Participants – 58
· Section 13 Fall IAVAT Meeting, Pittsfield – 13 Participant

· WIU PreService Teacher Course – 18 Participants
· Beginning Ag Teachers’ Workshop – 27 Participants
Meetings/Conferences/Conventions – 
· FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
· ICTA Danielson Model Workshop, CACC, Springfield 

· Professional Development Committee Meeting, Teleconference

· Western Illinois University Advisory Council Meeting, Macomb

· CACC Career Fair, Springfield

· Illinois Principals Conference, Peoria 

· Illinois School for the Visually Impaired Advisory Council Meeting, Jacksonville

· ICAE/ILCAE Annual Meeting, Bloomington

· PAS Fall Conference, Bloomington

· National FFA Convention Bus Tour, Louisville, KY

Other Activities

· Reviewed and made entries in the teacher and program database website.

· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.
· FCAE Staff Reviewed CSAT question bank questions
· Reviewed Danielson Method of Evaluation and Developed Handbook Guidelines
· Organized National FFA Convention Bus Trip
Miles Traveled - 1117
Commentary


This month allowed me to visit veteran teachers and also work with pre-service teachers at Western Illinois University. I was also able to gain more insights regarding the evaluation methods that will be used to evaluate our teachers in the coming years. Through the workshops I have attended and the connections I have made this month, I believe we will be able to put together a great set of speakers for our professional development events in 2014. The bus trip to the National FFA Convention was a great way to conclude the month of October. It was re-invigorating to see the convention through the eyes of administrators and guidance counselors who arose at 3:00 a.m. and on the faces of students from programs that would not have been able to attend without the bus trip. The excitement carried over to the bus trip home where I answered a number of questions regarding starting programs and building on current programs. Looking forward to the coming months and working with those who were part of the trip. 
